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   STAFF REPORT   
     
     
 
Report To:  Board of Supervisors     Meeting Date:  May 4, 2017  
 
Staff Contact:  Laura Rader and Lee Plemel 
 
Agenda Title:  For Possible Action: To approve Amendment No. 2 to Contract No. 1415-050 with Charles 
Abbott Associates, Inc. (CAA), titled "Building Permit Services," to revise the compensation schedule related to 
the percentage of building permit fees paid to CAA. (Laura Rader; Lrader@carson.org and Lee Plemel; 
Lplemel@carson.org). 
 
Staff Summary:  City staff has negotiated a reduction in the fees paid to CAA that are based on a percentage of 
the total monthly building permit fees collected, specifically the percentage of fees paid for permit revenues 
over $40,000. Building permit fees collected have averaged approximately $86,000 per month since July 2015, 
with no month having fees of less than $40,000 collected. The amendment is projected to save the City 
approximately $60,000 to $80,000 per year.  
 
Agenda Action:  Formal Action/Motion   Time Requested:  5 minutes 
 
 

Proposed Motion  
I move to approve Amendment No. 2 to Contract No. 1415-050 with Charles Abbott Associates, Inc. (CAA) titled 
"Building Permit Services," to revise the compensation schedule related to the percentage of building permit 
fees paid to CAA.  
 
Board’s Strategic Goal 
Efficient Government 
 
Previous Action   
August 21, 2014: The Board of Supervisors approved Contract No. 1415-050 for CAA to provide building permit 
services.  
 
December 18, 2014: The Board of Supervisors approved amendment No. 1 to the Contract to expand services 
and amend the fee schedule.  
 
August 4, 2016: The Board of Supervisors approved the annual extension of the Contract.  
 
Background/Issues & Analysis   
Contractor fees are currently paid monthly to CAA based on the total building permit revenue collected in a 
given month based on the following schedule: 
 
Building Permit Fees   CAA Fees 
Less than $20,000   70% 
Between $20,001 and $40,000  65% 
Over $40,000     60% 
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The subject contract with CAA was entered into at a time when building permit activity was much slower and 
fees collected were much lower than they have been for the last two-plus years. When the contract was entered 
into, the contractor fee schedule was based partially on these lower building permit fees collected. Over the last 
two-plus years, the building permit fees collected per month have significantly increased and, therefore, the fees 
paid to CAA have increased commensurate with the fee schedule percentages.  
 
A minimum level of staffing is required to operate the daily building permit operations, regardless of the level of 
building permit activity. Therefore, the percentage of fees paid is higher when the fees collected are lower. At 
higher levels of fee collections, staffing workload increases but the percentage of fees can be reduced.  
 
Based on discussions with the City Manager and Community Development staff, CAA has proposed the following 
fee schedule to be effective upon amendment of the Contract:  
 
Building Permit Fees   Proposed CAA Fees 
Less than $20,000   70% 
Between $20,001 and $40,000  65% 
Between $40,001 and $100,000  60% 50% 
Over $100,000    40% 
 
If this schedule were in effect over the last two years, it would have reduced the fees paid by the City by $73,340 
in FY16 and $60,178 through March of FY17.  
 
Since the Building Fund is an Enterprise Fund, i.e. fees collected cover the costs of the services provided, 
building fees should cover the costs of all City Departments' building permit review and inspection-related 
costs. Since the Recession started, the Building Fund has been supplemented by the General Fund due to the 
decline in  permit fees. With building permit activity and fees increasing, the Building Fund is getting closer to 
self-funding. Net income for FY18 is currently projected to be approximately $85,000. With the additional 
savings from the CAA contract, it is anticipated that the City will be able to add other City permit services, e.g. 
Fire plan review and inspections, back into the Building Fund.  
 
 
 
Applicable Statute, Code, Policy, Rule or Regulation   
N/A 
 
Financial Information 
Is there a fiscal impact?     Yes       No 

If yes, account name/number:  525 Building Fund, 525-3014-424.03-09 

Is it currently budgeted?     Yes       No 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact:  Contract fees are paid based on a percentage of the Building Permit fees 

collected by the City. The proposed Contract amendment would reduce the total fees paid by the City. The FY18 

Budget will be adjusted to reflect the reduction in contract expense.  

Alternatives   
Do not approve the amendment and provide other direction.  
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Board Action Taken: 
Motion: ______________________________ 1) _________________ Aye/Nay 
                   2) _________________ ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
___________________________ 
     (Vote Recorded By) 






















































































































